

April 3, 2020

Dear Members of the Trinity Family,

In the midst of the chaos of this world, I am finding that our weekly opportunity to gather for worship on Sunday morning is even more meaningful to me. It is essential for us to gather in the best way we can to give God thanks and praise. This Sunday, Palm Sunday, marks the beginning of Holy Week, the most significant week of the year for Christians all over the world. I invite you, as well as anyone else that you would like to invite, to join us online this Sunday, April 5 at 10:00 am via a livestream service. You may access the service by visiting the Trinity Facebook page or by visiting www.trinitylutheran.ws and clicking on the online worship icon. If you have trouble on Sunday morning accessing the livestream, a help line will be available by calling the Church Office at 242-5702. We had some issues with the help line last Sunday, but trust that those difficulties have been corrected.

In order to prepare for worship, I encourage you to visit the website ahead of time to print a copy of the worship bulletin as well as copies of the materials for children. These materials are available near the bottom of the homepage in the "News@Trinity" section. During the service we will be sharing the peace by texting messages of peace to one another. Please be sure to have your cell phones with you at worship.

If you are able to support the ministry of Trinity, we would be most grateful for your gift. Online giving is available by texting TLCGIVE to 73256, or by following the link on the homepage of the website. Offering may also be mailed to the Church Office. Lilies can also be purchased in this way to honor or remember a loved one at next Sunday's Easter service. All payments received over and above the cost of the 2 dozen lilies that will be used to decorate the Sanctuary will be used to support crisis ministry for the most vulnerable in our community during this pandemic. The deadline for including lilies in the Easter bulletin is Wednesday, April 8 at 9:00 am.

May God continue to surround and fill you with peace, hope, and comfort in these unsettling days. I am holding you close in my thoughts and prayers.

Love and blessings, Pastor Susan Crowell



